

22ND DISTRICT AGRICULTURAL ASSOCIATION State of California

Tom & Elaine Brammel Carlsbad Directors 3342 Bajo Ct. Carlsbad, CA 92009

September 25, 2003

Dear Tom & Elaine,

As you may be aware, at our September 9, 2003 Board meeting, the 22nd DAA Board of Directors named Miss La Mesa, Troy Lemperle, as the 2004 Fairest of the Fair. This action negated the need to produce a 2004 pageant to select the Fairest of the Fair or court

We would like to encourage you to hold your own pageant, if you so desire. However, the 22rd District Agricultural Association will not be involved in your pageant in any way. You can set your own date; have your own rules, etc. We will not send a representative, monitor your pageant, or be involved in your pageant process.

For the 2004 season, we are offering the 2003 Fairest of the Fair Area Pageants a stipend in the amount of \$100. This stipend is to replace the posters, crown and banner and applications that you have received from us in the past. Please notify us in writing if you wish to receive this stipend. Please mail the request to:

Cathy Mordente Special Events Manager 2260 Jimmy Durante Boulevard Del Mar, Californ a 92014

In the course of the next twelve months, we will be evaluating the future of the Fairest of the Fair program and whether it is in the best interest of the 22" DAA, as well as the people of San Diego County to continue this program. We do not anticipate filling staff positions associated with the Fairest of the Fair program at this time.

Thank you for all your hard work and support in the past.

Sincerely.

Timothy J. Fennell

CEO and General Manager